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Tar Heel Football 
2016

Sep. 3 @ Atlanta  
Georgia Bulldogs 

Sep. 10 @ Illinois Fighting Illini 
Sep. 17 James Madison Dukes 

Sep. 24 Pittsburgh Panthers 
Oct. 1 @ Florida State  

Seminoles 
Oct. 8 Virginia Tech Hokies 

Oct. 15 @ Miami (FL)  
Hurricanes 

Oct. 22 @ Virginia Cavaliers 
Nov. 5 Georgia Tech Yellow 

Jackets
Nov. 10 @ Duke Blue Devils 

Nov. 19 The Citadel Bulldogs 
Nov. 25 NC State Wolfpack

SCHEDULE

OFFICERS
Beta Foundation President

H.K. Hallett II ’76
Secretary

Robert J. Page ’52
Chapter Advisor
Scott Gunn ’10

Chapter President
Sam Clements ’17
Chapter Treasurer

Brian Dean Smith ’17

Welcome to the Board,  
Jack Magee ’09 

Jack Magee ’09 joins the 
Beta Foundation 
Board as the 
newest member. 
He was treasurer 
of the chapter 

in 2009-10 and received his 
BSBA in 2009 from UNC and 
JD’12 from UNC. He resides in 
Raleigh with his wife, Liz, and 
son, Miller, who is two months 
old. He is a member of the law 
firm Wyrick, Robbins, Yates 
and Ponton, LLP, where his 
practice focuses on mergers 
and acquisitions, commercial 
contracts, securities and gen-
eral corporate law. 

A Letter from Incoming President H.K. Hallett

To the Phi Delta Theta community,

As the incoming President of the N.C. Beta Foundation (the House 
corporation of the UNC Chapel Hill Phi Delta Theta Fraternity), I 
would like to take this opportunity to thank outgoing President Tom 
Kerns ’72. Tom has provided stellar leadership over the last several 
years, particularly during the planning and $800,000+ renovation of 
the House, which became a reality after Steve Bell’s diligence in raising 
the necessary funds.

Other members of the current Board are Steve Bell ’67, Bob Page ’52 (Secretary- 
Treasurer), Randy Worth ’68, Ronnie Bagwell ’68, Peter Pace ’83, John Duckett ’09, Jack 
Magee ’09 and Scott Gunn ’10 (Chapter Advisor).

As a member of the Board since 2011, along with having two Phi Delt sons, Campbell 
(freshman) and H.K. III ’14, I am very familiar with the workings of the Chapter. My goal is 
to continue to assist in preserving the Phi Delta Theta Chapter’s reputation as one of the most 
respected and well-kept fraternity houses on campus. Many generations have enjoyed the lifetime 
benefits and camaraderie of being a member of our wonderful organization. In order to survive 
as a fraternity today and to insure that the young men in our care have a decent place to eat, 
socialize, and study while at UNC, alumni oversight of the Chapter is critical. The House is 
strong, and we currently have over 80 brothers as well as a fantastic cook and steward of the 
House, Tim Galliher, ably assisted by Sara Ayala and Lourdes Alvarez. We have a fun parents’ 
weekend in the fall, which has been coordinated by the Mothers of the Chapter members every 
year since 1999, sponsorship with the Pi Beta Phi sorority of the 8th annual Eve Carson 5K 
Run fundraiser, which raises over $130,000 annually, and numerous other charitable initiatives 
and events planned throughout the year. From our large philanthropic endeavors, down to our 
everyday character, we have proven ourselves stronger than other fraternities and have worked 
tirelessly over decades to earn goodwill in the eyes of the University and National Phi Delta 
Theta leaders.

A special thanks goes to Bob Page, who has been the Secretary-Treasurer of the NC Beta 
Foundation for over 45 years and who has announced his pending retirement. Bob will remain 
with us until we can find a replacement to fill his role regarding communications, upkeep of the 
House, and finances.

Thank you for your support, and if you have any questions or concerns about the House, please 
do not hesitate to contact me at hk@kingfishercapital.com. 

HK Hallett  
Class of 1976
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ACTIVE CHAPTER UPDATE 

The spring semester has been both a busy and exciting one for the 
NC Beta chapter of Phi Delt. We earned a very strong GPA in the 
fall semester and remain near the top in terms of GPA and size of our 
chapter. Not only are we succeeding in the classroom, we also remain 
one of the most heavily involved chapters on campus.
  Justin Coleman (senior) recently helped the Tar Heels basketball 
team reach the Final Four in Houston. Additionally, Louis Stephens 
has headed up an organization called “Go Meals,” which delivers 
leftover food from Greek organizations to the local homeless shelter. 
Alex Requarth also recently led the men’s club soccer team to a 

national championship in Phoenix this past fall.
  The officers on the executive board have been hard at work as 
well. Under the leadership of our philanthropy chair Seth Pinosky, 
we broke the record of money raised for our Eve Carson Memorial 
5K in the fall and our Breakfast for Dinner benefitting Habitat for 
Humanity just a few weeks ago. Our alumni chair, Reid Farber, 
organized the first annual Luke Garrison Memorial Golf Tournament 
just a few weeks ago, and it was a huge success. Lastly, our rush chairs 
have been hard at work with the recent acceptances to Carolina and 
have planned our big rush event in late April.

Proving Once Again That Hard Work Pays Off

  Our annual fund for 
the 2015-2016 giving year 
began on September 1 and, 
so far, we have received 
78 donations for a total of 
$15,441 toward our goal of 
$30,000 from 175 donors. 
This means we are halfway 
to our goal! We greatly 
appreciate all donations 
we have already received, 
however we still have a long way to go over 
the next four months. Did you know that 
almost 70% of all alumni have never made 
a donation back to North Carolina Beta 
Chapter?
  Your support is greatly appreciated! For those 

of you who haven’t made your gift yet, we’d like 
to remind you of the importance of your gift. 
  Strong alumni support is the glue that holds 
a chapter together and, as we work to secure 
the future of our chapter, you play a critical 
role. Our future rests on your shoulders! Think 

back to your time in North 
Carolina Beta Chapter, all 
the fun times, what it taught 
you and how it molded you 
into the man you are today. 
North Carolina Beta Chapter 
relies 100% on alumni 
donations and, without your 
continued support, there 
may not be a Phi Delta 
Theta at UNC in the future. 

  The North Carolina Beta spirit lives on 
in all of you. We hope you’ll pass the torch 
by making a gift that will impact future 
generations of brothers. 
    Thank you to all who donated**:

ANNUAL FUND

The Matthew Mason Society 
($1,000+)
Carver Rudolph Jr.	 1970
David Vonstorch	 1980

The 1929 Founders Society 
($500 - $999.00)
James Thomas	 1951
Eugene Brigham Jr.	 1952
Robert Page	 1952
Pieter Hogaboom	 1958
Robert Collier Jr., JD	 1959
John Lindsay	 1961
George Whitaker	 1966
Ronald Bagwell	 1968
Raymond Goodmon III	 1974
Stephen Holmes	 1979
Tucker York Jr.	 1982

304 Columbia Street Society 
($304-$499)
Donald Harley	 1954
Garnett Smith	 1969
Douglas Monroe III	 1978
Patrick Nash	 1981

Leon Edwards Jr.	 1988
Robert Turner	 1998

The Blue and White Society 
($250 - $303.99)
Donald Millen	 1959
Scott Pollard	 1971
David Alexandre *	 2011
Joey Padgett *	 2014

1848 Club ($184.80 - $249.99)
John Morisey Jr.	 1965

Tar Heel Club ($100 - $184.79)
Barden Winstead	 1944
Harry Watkins	 1950
R. Lawson Jr.	 1953
Sherwood Smith Jr.	 1956
Wilson Cooper Jr.	 1959
Boyd Harris III	 1960
W. Kent Campbell	 1962
Richard Vinroot	 1963
John Steele	 1966
Steven Bell	 1967
Richard Crowder Jr.	 1967
Richard Parker III	 1968

Van Fleming III	 1969
Robert Steele M.D.	 1969
William Aiken Jr.	 1972
Kenneth Coe Jr.	 1972
John Leachman Jr.	 1973
Guy Graves	 1975
Colin Brown II	 1977
Jeffrey Little	 1977
Frank Curran III	 1978
Frank Dowd IV	 1978
Victor Bell III	 1979
Peter Pace	 1983
Samuel Bratton	 1986
Alexander Winstead	 1986
William Abernethy III	 1987
John Pope	 1990
J. Dickinson	 1992
David Russell	 1992
Richard Vinroot Jr.	 1992
James Young III	 1994
John Jokinen	 1995
S Winstead	 1998
Phelps Reid	 2003
Trevor Slaven *	 2008
H.K. Hallett III*	 2014

Founders Club ($50 - $99.99)
Charles Crawley	 1948
John Cauble	 1956
Bud Hargrave	 1956
Clarence Williford Jr.	 1956
Marion Griffin M.D.	 1957
Samuel Smith Jr.	 1961
Kenneth Dickinson II	 1963
Henry Parker	 1970
Michael Kelly M.D.	 1974
Aubrey Ford III	 1975
David Hardy	 1982
Barden Winstead Jr.	 1982
Roger Montague	 1995
John Duckett *	 2009
Jackson Klug *	 2015

Other (Up to $49.99)
William Hobbs	 1958
Rhodes Corbett	 1961

*Donors who graduated within last 
decade

**as of April 25, 2016
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On April 2, 2016, Phi Delt hosted 
the first annual Luke Garrison 
Memorial Golf Tournament. 
Despite the rain delay, the 
tournament was a great success. We 
filled all 60 of our spots, including 
30 alumni, and raised nearly $3,500 
for the Luke Garrison Foundation. 
Luke was a great member of Phi 
Delt and was loved by everyone 
who knew him. We look forward to growing 
this tournament and continuing this tradition 
for years to come. We would also like to 
congratulate Chad Hoskins ’17, Clark Alcorn 
’16, Al Lunsford ’13, and Daniel Gunn for 
being part of the winning team!

  Additionally, on Friday, April 22, Phi Delta 
Theta partnered with Kappa Delta at UNC-
Chapel Hill to host the 6th annual Cookout 
to Knockout ALS. The event raised money 
to support the ongoing fight against Lou 
Gehrig’s Disease because Lou Gehrig himself 

was a member of Phi Delta Theta. 
The proceeds of the cookout will 
benefit the NC chapter of the ALS 
Association and the Joe Martin 
ALS Foundation, both of which 
provide diligent care and remain 
committed to finding a cure. 
Despite some slight rain this year, 
we had a great turnout from the 
student body, and many families 

were able to make it to the event. The silent 
auction was bigger than it has ever been, and 
this year we raised over $4000! We would like 
to thank everyone for showing their support, 
and we hope you all will be able to make it to 
the cookout next year. Go Heels!

Thousands of Dollars Raised for Charity

RECENT EVENTS 

Luther “Luke” Snyder Garrison III 
’13, age 24, passed away peacefully on 
November 13, 2015, surrounded by 
his loving family. He was a resident of 
Hickory, and was the son of Gail Hedrick 
Garrison and Luther “Snyder” Garrison 
Jr., and the brother of Thomas Hedrick 
Garrison, all of Hickory.  
  Luke attended St. Stephens Lutheran 
School and graduated magna cum laude 
at Woodberry Forest School. He was a 
2013 graduate of The University of North 

Carolina at Chapel Hill with a degree in biomedical engineering. Luke 
was employed as a process engineer at Valdese Weavers. He was an 
Eagle Scout and a member of Phi Delta Theta Fraternity. Luke was an 
avid outdoorsman who loved skiing, hunting, hiking, camping, and fly 
fishing, especially at Grandfather Mountain. 
  Other survivors include Luke’s longtime girlfriend, Elizabeth “Betsy” 
Emory Church; grandparents: Nancy Shuford Dowdy, Luther Snyder 
Garrison, Lucille Webb Hedrick and Thomas Monroe Hedrick; aunts 
and uncles: Chip and Tammi Wood, Ralph and Rosa Ronalter, Edward 
and Rebecca McKee, Harley and Kristy Garrison; cousins: Trevor and 
Cory Hanes, Nancy and John Ronalter, Sam and Garrett McKee, Kate 
and Caroline Garrison, as well as 32 second cousins; great aunts and 

uncles: Harley “Buck” and Helgi Shuford, Pope and Peggy Shuford, 
Alex and Nancy Shuford, Geneva Braica Cole, and Roberta Stout 
Horn.

  It is with heavy hearts that we also 
announce the passing of Brother Don 
Graham Dempsey ’47, an alumnus who 
passed away in November. Even though 
he is no longer with us, he will remain 
forever in the hearts and minds of his 
friends, family and PDT Brothers.
  His wife, Faye Dempsey, wrote, “Don 
died on Friday, November 20, 2015, at 
7:50 p.m. at Hospice House in Greenville 
after having been at Vidant Hospital since 
the previous Saturday with pneumonia. 

He was such a dear, sweet person—so hard to let go.
  We had his funeral on Monday, November 23, at Jarvis Memorial 
United Methodist Church.
  We celebrated Don’s 90th birthday with a BIG surprise party (over 
150) at Greenville Country Club on September 26, although his actual 
birthday was on October 3. It was absolutely wonderful, and he had 
such a good time, saying, “It was the best party I’ve ever attended; I 
knew everybody there!”

CHAPTER ETERNAL 
In Loving Memory of Two Brothers

Luke Garrison Golf Tournament

6th Annual Cookout to Knockout ALS
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In this Issue…
•	 A letter from the incoming president
•	 Two brothers join Chapter Eternal
•	 Thousands of dollars raised for charity

Barden Winstead Jr. ’82  
I have recently accepted new responsibility 
with my firm, Stifel Investment Services. 
In addition to being the branch manager 
in Rocky Mount, I also have assumed 
the branch manager position for Stifel in 
Raleigh. I’ll be splitting my time between 
both Rocky Mount and Raleigh. Come see 
me at 3605 Glenwood Ave., Suite 310 or call 
me at 919-645-5900.

Lt. Commander Richard A. Vinroot 
Jr.  (BA 92, MD, MPH 04) I returned 
from Kandahr, southern Afghanistan last 
December, where I was Trauma Team 
Leader with the US Navy Medical Corps. 
I have re-deployed forward again and am 
serving as Director of Emergency Services 
with US Navy Expeditionary Medicine at 
Camp Lemonnier, a counter-terrorism base 
located in Djibouti, Horn of Africa. When 
I am not deployed with the military, I am 
an emergency medicine physician at the 
Ochsner Health Systems in New Orleans.

John Harmon ’66
“You asked for my biggest accomplishment; 

clearly that was marrying Joyce Watt, who 
was a Tri-Delt at Carolina. We were both 
in the Class of ’66. Needless to say, she was 
a regular visitor at the PDT house. Our 
50th reunion is this May. After Carolina 
and Duke Law School, we have lived and 
worked in Atlanta, Washington, Paris, 
Washington again, and then Austin where 
we have been for the last 34 years. I have 
retired from my law practice and am now 

training horses and bird dogs, chasing 
redfish, bonefish and tarpon and visiting our 
six grandchildren full time. Life is good. 
  I was president of the Class of ’66 and 
am in charge of planning for the reunion. 
Joyce and PDT Bill Taylor ’66 and George 
Wainwright ’66 are on the planning 
committee with me. We are expecting a big 
turnout from our class of ’66 PDT brothers.”

ALUMNI UPDATES 

Staying Connected with your PDT family is very important. That’s why we recently asked each of you to submit an update and any exciting 
news you might have to share with the rest of your brothers. Here’s what some brothers had to say:

Lt. Commander Richard A. Vinroot Jr. 
(center)

Joyce and John Harmon ’66

Submit your update today 
Visit www.uncphidelt.com 
or send your update via email to: alumninews@affinityconnection.com.


